
MINUTES OF THE
REGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD
OF THE TOWN OF ELLICOTTVILLE, February 16, 2022 at 6:00 pm
HELD AT THE TOWN HALL AND VIA CONFERENCE CALL - PUBLIC
Present:
Matthew McAndrew


Supervisor



Greg Fitzpatrick 


Councilman 


John Zerfas



Councilman 


Steve Crowley 


Councilman 


Ken Hinman



Councilman


Seth Pullen 



Attorney for Town


Robyn George (via phone)

Town Clerk 


Ben Slotman
(via phone)

Town Engineer



Tom Scharf 



Highway Superintendant



Don Auge 



Officer in Charge

Others present:  David Parker and Kathy Kellogg (via phone), press, 
Call meeting to order:  

Supervisor McAndrew called the meeting to order at 6:00pm and led the Pledge to the Flag. 
Approve Minutes
· Town Board Meeting – January 19, 2022
On motion by Mr. Zerfas and second by Mr. Crowley the minutes of the January 19, 2022 Board meetings were:
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Audit of Claims
· Pay Town bills on Distribution Report #02-2022
On motion by Mr. Fitzpatrick and second by Mr. Hinman the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0

Resolved that the Town bills be paid on General Ledger Distribution Report 02-22 as follows:

001 - General Fund A:
$ 31,562.80
002 - General Fund B:
$      843.28






General Fund Total:

$ 32,406.08
004 - Highway DB  
 
$37,339.61






Highway Fund Total:          $ 37,339.61
006 - Water


$ 21,307.73






006 - Water Fund Total
$ 21,307.73






Grand Total:


$178,315.19
Supervisor’s Reports
· Accept Supervisor’s January 2022 Financial Report

On motion by Mr. Crowley and second by Mr. Hinman the Supervisor's January 2022 Financial Report was 

Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0

· Town Center Renovation – Update
The appraisal of the west wing of the building where the Co-operative extension has offices was presented to the Board.  It outlined the “as is” value and the value upon completion.  The difference was $80,000.  The Board challenged the assumptions made in the appraisal and will set up a meeting to discuss with the appraiser.
· Charter Communications
No final contract has been submitted.

· Town/Village Planner Update

The search continues for a Town Planner.  The position will be advertised again.  The Town is considering hiring a consultant in the interim.
· ECS Resource Officer

Bob Miller, the Superintendent of Ellicottville Central School, wrote a letter to the Town “to request a dialogue around the possibility of starting a partnership between the Town of Ellicottville and Ellicottville Central School District to place a 10-month School Resource Officer at the school.”  OIC Auge has been in contact with him and explained that the school received a 3 year, $65,000 grant to pay for a 10 month per year position.  The starting salary for a full time Officer for the EPD is $53,000, plus benefits.  The discussion is in its early stages and Auge will set up a meeting with the school, himself, Supervisor McAndrew, Councilman Fitzpatrick and Attorney Pullen.
· Rail Rider Jamboree

Holiday Valley would like to host a one-day music festival at the SnowPine Chair Parking Lot on Rte. 219S.  The event is called the Rail Rider Jamboree and will take place on Saturday, March 19th from 2-10pm.  They are seeking permission from the Town.  OIC Auge talked to Kate Eshbaugh, Skier Services Director of Holiday Valley.  She said the sponsor will be bringing their own security and provide shuttle service.  Discussion followed about the size of the crowd and noise.
On motion by Mr. Fitzpatrick and second by Mr. Hinman the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0

Resolved that the Town grant permission for the Rail Rider Jamboree for March 19th providing all permits are obtained, as warranted.

Present Written Department Reports for Approval

· Clerk’s, Police, Justice and Building Inspector’s 
On motion by Mr. Fitzpatrick and second by Mr. Zerfas the Clerk’s, Police, Justice and Building Inspector’s reports were:
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0

Department Heads

· OIC Auge - Police Department 
The new patrol car is having the plate reader installed.
· Ben Slotman – Engineering Department
· Engineering Report

MDA is bidding the two contracts for the renovations at the Town Center project. Bid opening is February 25th at 11:00am. He noted the results may help when reviewing the appraisal.

· Accept Resignation of Zach Carlson

On motion by Mr. Zerfas and second by Mr. Hinman the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Board accept the resignation of Zach Carlson, Assistant Engineer.
· Authorize Advertisement for the Position of Assistant Engineer

On motion by Mr. Hinman and second by Mr. Crowley the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that Mr. Slotman is authorized to advertise for the position of Assistant Engineer. 

· Authorize CPL to Advertise to Bid - Boiler

On motion by Mr. Fitzpatrick and second by Mr. Zerfas the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Town authorize CPL to advertise for sealed bids for the construction of the Town Center Boiler Replacement and Auditorium Lighting Controls to be received on March 11, 2022 at 11:00am.
· Poverty Hill Culvert Project

The Poverty Hill Road at Dickey Road Culvert Replacement project was put out to bid and received 5 bids.
On motion by Mr. Hinman and second by Mr. Crowley the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that Town accept the low bid by JD Northrup of $45,316.00 for the Poverty Hill Road at Dickey Road Culvert Replacement Project and authorize the Supervisor to sign the Notice of Award.
· Computer Update
The Engineering Department computers are insufficient to operate the programs that are used on a daily basis to complete work.  Mr. Slotman is proposing buying 2 PC’s, 2 laptops, 2 monitors, sound bar and webcam and 5 backups.  The approximate cost is $5,500.  The cost may come in lower under State bid or Source Well.
On motion by Mr. Hinman and second by Mr. Zerfas the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Town approve the purchases of the new computers and related items as presented pending approval from the Village.
· Arboretum Meeting
Members of the Arboretum met with Mr. Slotman to address issues they would like the Town’s help to address:

-  Drainage work at the north end of the property

-  Northrup’s stage needs work

-  Realigning and tightening up the benches at the Chapel

-  Railings to the Herb Garden – to be done in house.
Ken Hinman and Tom Scharf will be addressing the gravel on the driveway.  It was suggested that BOCES be contacted for some of the other projects.  

RFP for Mowing of the Arboretum and Town Cemeteries received no bids at the Bid Opening . The Engineering Department is working on getting quotes for the work to present a recommendation to the Board.

· Tom Scharf – Highway Superintendent

· Agreement to Spend Highway Funds
On motion by Mr. Fitzpatrick and second by Mr. Crowley the following resolution was 

Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Town Board approves the Agreement for the Expenditure of Highway Moneys between the Town Superintendent and the Town Board members as presented.

· Accept Resignation of Tom Scharf

On motion by Mr. Zerfas and second by Mr. Hinman the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Town Board accept the resignation of Town Highway Superintendent, Thomas Scharf, effective April 1, 2022 with regrets.

The Town will advertise for a new Highway Superintendent. The Deputy Superintendent will take over in the interim.  Residency requirement of the Highway Superintendent was discussed.
New Business

· SPCA Contract
The new shelter manager for the SPCA has updated the contract and is requesting that Town’s sign the new one if they want to continue to work with the SPCA.

On motion by Mr. Fitzpatrick and second by Mr. Hinman the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Town enter into an agreement with the SPCA as presented.

· Opening of Town Hall

On motion by Mr. Hinman and second by Mr. Zerfas the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Town Hall be opened to the public during regular business hours as of February 22nd.

Old Business
· Valley Village
All of the transfer documents are signed and off for recording.  
On motion by Mr. Crowley and second by Mr. Hinman the following resolution was
Accepted
Ayes 5 - McAndrew, Zerfas, Fitzpatrick, Hinman & Crowley


Nays 0
Resolved that the Supervisor is authorized to sign to following:

ADDENDUM 1 TO MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING

VALLEY VILLAGE ASSOCIATION, INC. TO TAKE OWNERSHIP OF UPPER VALLEY VILLAGE ROAD


The Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) entered into by the Town of Ellicottville (“Town”), a municipal corporation having an address of 1 W. Washington Street, PO Box 600, Ellicottville, New York, Win-Sum Ski Corp., having its primary business office at 6557 Holiday Valley Road, PO Box 370, Ellicottville, New York (“Win-Sum”), and Valley Village Association Inc. (“Valley Village”), a municipal corporation having an address of (Upper) Valley Village Road, Ellicottville, New York, fully executed on April 8, 2021, is amended or supplemented as follows in this addendum (“Addendum”):


WHEREAS, the Town of Ellicottville (“Town”) and Valley Village acknowledge the Town fulfilled its obligations under the MOU in the fall of 2021; and

WHEREAS, Valley Village Association, Inc. (“Valley Village”) has fulfilled its obligations under the MOU with the exception of $10,666.25, still due and owning, and


WHEREAS,  the Town and Valley Village agree that Valley Village may pay the Balance over the next two years:


NOW THEREFORE, Parties represent their understanding that:

1.  Valley Village shall make two payments to the Town, one in the amount of $5,333.13 payable on December 1, 2022 and one in the amount of $5, 333.12 payable on December 1, 2023;

2. From the date of this Amendment’s execution, Valley Village assumes ownership of, holds the Town harmless from liability for injury and damages, and releases the Town from its maintenance obligations of (Upper) Valley Village Road; and

3. Parties agree that Win-Sum is not a party to this Addendum;.
· Quackenbush 

The surveyor will fine tune the survey when the weather permits.  The culvert easement should be back this week.
· EVGV Trail.- nothing to report
· SAM Grant – nothing new
· Lighting at Pine Tree – nothing from National Grid

· Noise Law – the Town and Village Attorneys are still coordinating

· Alarm Law

Meeting was held to discuss issues.  It can be a problem contacting owners since most are non-residents.  Making fines consistent with the Village was also discussed.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 24th at 4pm.

Correspondence
The Alley Katz wrote a letter of thanks for the Town’s generous donation.

Attorney/Client Privilege 

The Board went into Attorney/Client Privilege at 7:15pm.
Adjournment
Motion by Mr. Hinman, seconded by Mr. Crowley to adjourn the meeting at 8:25pm.  All Ayes. Carried.

I, Robyn A. George, Clerk of the Town of Ellicottville, County of Cattaraugus, State of NY, do hereby certify that the foregoing constitutes the complete minutes of the Town Board Meeting held on the 16th day of February, 2022, approved by said Board on the 16th day of March, 2022.
_______________________________________

Robyn A. George, Town Clerk
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